
From: Fossum, Larry (TRBL)
To: Richard J. MacHott, LEED Green Assoc.
Subject: Temescal Canyon Road Bridge Replacement & Road Realignment
Date: Monday, May 14, 2018 12:45:49 PM

Dear Richard:
 
A records check of the Agua Caliente Band of Cahuilla Indians Tribal Historic Preservation Office’s
cultural registry revealed that this project is not located within the Tribe’s Traditional Use Area. Therefore,
we defer to other tribes in the area. This letter shall conclude our consultation efforts.
 
 
Cordially,
 
Larry Fossum
On behalf of
Patricia Garcia-Plotkin
Director of Historic Preservation
 
 
The information contained in this message may be privileged and confidential and protected
from disclosure. If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient, or an employee or
agent responsible for delivering this message to the intended recipient, you are hereby notified
that any dissemination, distribution, or copying of this communication is strictly prohibited. If
you have received this communication in error, please notify us immediately by replying to
the message and deleting it from your computer

mailto:rmachott@Lake-Elsinore.org


VIA E-Mail and USPS 

PECHANGA CULTURAL RESOURCES 
Temecula Band of Luisefio Mission Indians 

Post Office. Box 2183 • Temecula, CA 92593 
Telephone (951) 770-6300 • Fax (951) 506-9491 

June 7, 2018 

Richard J. MacHott, Planning Manager 
Community Development Department 
City of Lake Elsinore 
130 South Main Street 
Lake Elsinore, CA 92530 

Chairperson: 
Neal Ibanez 

Vice Chairperson: 
Bridgett Barcello 

Committee Members: 
Andrew Masiel, Sr. 
Darlene Miranda 
Evie Gerber 
Richard B. Scearce, Ill 
Robert Villalobos 

Director: 
Gary DuBois 

Coordinator: 
Paul Macarro 

Planning Specialist: 
Tuba Ebru Ozdil 

Re: Pechanga Tribe Comments on the Recirculated Draft Initial Study/Mitigated Negative 
Declaration (IS/MND) for Temescal Canyon Road Bridge Replacement and Road 
Realignment Project 

Dear Mr. MacHott, 

This comment letter is submitted by the Pechanga Band of Luisefio Indians (hereinafter, 
"the Tribe"), a federally recognized Indian tribe and sovereign government, in response to 
receipt of the March 2018 Draft Initial Study/Mitigated Negative Declaration (IS/MND) for the 
above named project. 

The Tribe is in agreement with the proposed mitigation measures for tribal cultural 
resources as presented in the drafted document for this" Project and request that they be 
incorporated into the final MND and added as conditions of approval for the Project. Lake 
Elsinore is a culturally significant area and the Tribe appreciates the opportunity to preserve and 
rotect our sensitive cultural resources and to monitor earthmoving activities in the area. The 

Tribe thanks the City for the draft of the proposed mitigation measures which address the 
otential impacts to cultural resources, and for the inclusion of the Tribe in those measures. 

The Pechanga Tribe looks forward to continuing to work together with the City of Lake 
lsinore in protecting the invaluable Pechanga cultural resources found in the City. Please 
ontact me at 951-770-6313 if you have any questions or comments. 

Sincerely, · ---

Ebru Ozdil 
Cultural Analyst 

c: Pechanga Office of the General Counsel 

Sacred Is The Duty Trusted Unto Our Care And With Honor We Rise To The Need 



RIVERSIDE 
COUNTY 
TRANSPORTATION 
COMMISSION 

June 11, 2018 

4080 Lemon Street, 3rd Fl oor • Riverside, CA 
Ma il ing Address: P.O. Box 12008 • Riverside, CA 92502-2208 
951.787.7141 . 951.787.7920 ewww.rctc.org 

Richard J. MacHott, Planning Manager 
Community Development Department 
City of Lake Elsinore 
130 South Main Street 
Lake Elsinore, CA 92530 

Subject: Temescal Canyon Road Bridge Replacement and Road Realignment Project 

Dear Mr. MacHott: 

The Riverside County Transportation Commission (RCTC) has reviewed the Recirculated Initial Study for a 

Mitigated Negative Declaration (MND) for the above-referenced project and has the following comment. 

The proposed Temescal Canyon Road Bridge Replacement and Road Realignment Project does not appear to 

have any significant implications for Interstate 15 (1-15). However, please note, RCTC is in the early planning 

stages to develop a project to add two express lanes in each direction on 1-15 from Cajalco Road south to State 

Route 74. This future project would extend express lanes currently under construction as part of the ongoing 

1-15 Express Lanes Project (ELP) about 15 miles south on 1-15 through the city of Lake Elsinore and 

unincorporated portions of Riverside County. This undertaking will likely involve bridge widening, retaining 

walls, sound walls, storm water runoff treatment services, tie-ins to existing travel lanes, an electronic toll 

collection system, signage, lighting, and other supporting features that would be determined once project 

studies are initiated. Please keep this in mind as future development along the 1-15 corridor is considered. 

RCTC appreciates the opportunity to review your project and looks forward to working with the City to 

improve mobility in the 1-15 corridor. If you have any questions, please contact me at (951) 787-7141 or at 

mblomquist@rctc.org. 

Sincerely, 

Michael Blomquist 
Toll Program Director 
Riverside County Transportation Commission 

cc: File 








